Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee

September 11, 2018 
 Minutes Final

7PM Call to order, Mandy Hawes, co-chair
Confirmation of Quorum:  Mandy Hawes, Mike Opalka, Guy Wade 
Ken Waugh and Chief Michelle Weston are excused 
Agenda Approved for September 11, 2018 meeting 

GW/MO
3-0
Minutes Approved from August 6, 2018 meeting


GW/MH

2-0
Minutes Approved from August 23, 2018 APD Work Session  
MO/GW
3-0
Announcements/Introductions/Presentation:
Observing that today is September 11, Mandy Hawes thanks public safety providers for their service.
Public Safety Reports:
WPD Update (WPD Interim Chief Greg Russell)
Chief Russell provided stats generated from WPD computer system, eFORCE, from Aug 1- Sept 10.  
There are various ways to sort this information to meet the needs of PSAC.

Report will show what outside agencies WPD is assisting 

e-FORCE system assists in scheduling and cataloging follow-up to police activities.

Chief will try to provide data to fill in the gap from April thru July, inclusive

WPD has hired a few retired police officers through Cops on Call, a program of the Alaska Police Standards Council.  John Ashay worked for Bethel PD for 7 years and for Wasilla PD for 20 years.  Andre Ashay retired as chief of Bethel PD after 27 years of service in various roles there.  Robert Beatty is a retired State Trooper.  All have great experience and will be patrolling for WPD and serving as mentors to new officers as they are hired.
WPD is continuing to recruit for 2 full time officers.

Communications have switched over to Cordova dispatch. This is a big improvement over previous system, and is also linked in to e-FORCE system.  Communications are handled by ALMR radio.  This creates faster response and linked-in communication of all officers.

Chief Russell requests that PSAC and public let him know of any issues or improvements to be made in Whittier Police Service in Girdwood.

GFR Update (Chief Michelle Weston). 

No report.  Chief Weston is attending 9/11 commemorative events in Anchorage
GBOS Public Safety Supervisor report (Robert Snitzer)
Kyle Kelley reports that GBOS has approved 2019 budgets for Police and Fire Dept.  GBOS increased budget for Fire Dept to pay for lieutenant position to achieve staffing requirements.  GBOS Budgets move on to Assembly for approval. GBOS was pleased to hear about the PSAC/APD work session.

Kyle is coordinating a similar work session in September/October with Whittier City Manager, Greg Hunt to discuss potential 2020-2023 WPD contract.  Current contract expires at midnight, December 31, 2019.

Comment:

Mark Donadieu with Glacier City Gazette says paper is running a letter to the editor from a Whittier resident regarding August Whittier City Council meeting and issues with Whittier city funds.  Next WCC meeting is September 18.

Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee is a sub-committee to the Girdwood Board of Supervisors

Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Old Business:

1) DOT Response to Girdwood requests 
Alyeska Highway directional signage:  Mandy Hawes expects to have information for the October 1 PSAC meeting on directional signage to be placed prior to the intersection at Alyeska Highway/Arlberg Road.

Signage/stencils for Alyeska Highway bike path
DOT declined on stencils for bike path, stating they don’t meet federal standards
Bollard is likely not flush to ground and could produce problems with winter maintenance

PSAC suggests jersey barriers to be placed in summer. 

GBOS is writing another letter to DOT stating their concerns with the design

2) Girdwood Bear Committee
Informal citizen committee met Aug 29.  Multi-faceted approach, including working with trash service providers, businesses, school, nightly rentals; increased bear-aware campaign with continued messaging throughout the summer months.  Next meeting is WED Sept 26 at 7pm at the Girdwood Brewery.
3) Discuss Community Emergency Plan workshop in fall
Topic tabled.

4) Create general calendar for Community Public Safety outreach opportunities:
Alyeska Resort Motor Rally
9/15/18

New Resort Fall Event


Mountain/Sitz
Animal Control at school
9/21/18

Elementary ed regarding dogs

Girdwood School

Oktoberfest 

9/22-23 and 9/29-30
Resort annual event


Sitzmark

Health Fair


10/6/18

Annual Rotary Event 


AM in Community Rm 

Coffee with Cops

10/13/18

Tommy O’Malley Coordinating 

location/time TBA

Drug takeback day 

10/27/18

Nationwide.  Ken Waugh for info
Info TBA

Halloween Carnival

TBA


Community gathering 


PM at school

Holiday Carnival

TBA


Community gathering


SAT at school


5)
Review information from APD and WPD for upcoming contract
As discussed previously, planning WPD Work Session to discuss contract Sept/Oct.

After that, PSAC will meet with GBOS to discuss their findings and make recommendation.  

Contracting will fall to MOA and contractor to work through.
New Business:
None
Public Comment:

Tommy O’Malley 

Suggests to Mark Donadieu that Glacier City Gazette publish names/photos of officers working with WPD. He recommends to WPD that they mark all non-chief cars so that they are visible as this visibility helps with speeding, etc. he also suggests that WPD station a police car at the corner of Egloff and Alyeska Highway frequently.

Requests update on Pedestrian Activated Crosswalk: Kyle states that this project will be re-bid in January.  Result of original RFP was just one bid and it was double the expected cost for scope of work. Work should be complete before summer 2019.
Mark Donadieu
Concern about aggressive dogs in Girdwood.  Anchorage Animal Care and Control coming to Girdwood School on 9/21.  
Requests that PSAC discuss dogs at their October 1 meeting. 

Other Business (Roundtable Comments from the Board):
Mike Opalka states that original intent of the PSAC was to hear complains about Girdwood Public Safety contractor, but WPD has done a great job serving the community in the way that is appreciated, resulting in very few complaints.  
Adjourn 8:20PM

